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NIAGARA MOHAWK POWER CORPORATION
November 5, 1999

Honorable Debra Renner
Acting Secretary
State of New York
Department of Public Service
Three Empire Plaza
Albany, New York  12223

Dear Acting Secretary Renner:

Attached for filing in compliance with the requirements of the
Public Service Commission of the State of New York is the following
leaf.

Fourth Revised Leaf No.    136
Cancellation Supplement No. 21

To P.S.C. No. 218 Gas

Effective:  November 8, 1999

The Company filed its Uniform Business Practices filing in
compliance with the Public Service Commission*s Opinion 99-3 in Case No.
98-M-1343 on April 26, 1999.  This filing was further amended on
September 28, 1999 in order to comply with the Commission*s September
22, 1999 order which directed further tariff amendments to become
effective on a temporary basis effective October 1, 1999.  Fifth Revised
Leaf No. 135 filed in connection with the aforementioned Uniform
Business Practices filing included revisions to the Term Provision of
S.C. 1 as follows:  "This annual term provision will not apply in
instances where delivery service customers are involuntarily switched
back to sales service."

On October 29, 1999, the Company filed its compliance with the
Commission*s October 15, 1999 order in Cases 99-G-0170, 99-G-0591, and
99-G-0336 in order to unbundle gas rates and implement a full gas cost
mechanism.  Sixth Revised Leaf No. 135 was filed on October 29, 1999 in
the aforementioned unbundling filing superseding Fourth Revised Leaf No.
135 previously filed by the Company on April 30, 1999.  Due to the
implementation of the Company*s October 29, 1999 unbundling filing which
became effective on November 1, 1999, the Term Provision of S.C. 1 now
excludes the revision referenced above contemplated by the Commission*s
Uniform Business Practices Order in Case 98-M-1343.  

This revision is being added to Leaf No. 136 in this filing in
order to correct this inadvertent deletion.  In addition, the Company is
filing Cancellation Supplement No. 21 in order to cancel 5th Revised
Leaf No. 135.  

If you have any questions in regards to this filing please contact
Marcia Collier on (315) 428-5692.  Please advise the undersigned of any
action taken in regards to this filing.
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Sincerely,

Marcia G. Collier
Manager Gas Rates
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